
N a t i o n a l  A r c h i t e c t u r a l  A c c r e d i t i n g  B o a r d ,  I n c .   

 
 
May 26, 2015 
 
Rodner B. Wright, AIA, Dean 
School of Architecture 
Florida A&M University 
1936 S. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32307-4200 
 
Dear Rodner,  
 
On February 19, 2015, the National Architectural Accrediting Board directors met to 
review the results of the Interim Progress Report (IPR) filed by Florida A&M University 
in November 2014. The Board agreed to accept the IPR as demonstrating that the 
program has made progress toward addressing deficiencies identified in the most 
recent Visiting Team Report (2012). However, the focused evaluation scheduled for 
2015 stands. The scope of the Focused Evaluation, as outlined in the decision letter 
dated August 3, 2012 will be on the following not-met Conditions or Causes of 
Concern as identified in the 2012 Visiting Team Report (VTR). 
 

I.1.5 Long Range Planning 
I.2.2 Administrative Structure and Governance 
 

The NAAB Procedures for Accreditation, 2012 AMENDED Edition governs the 
Focused Evaluations scheduled for this year. Section 6 of the Procedures describes 
the procedure for Focused Evaluations. Paragraph 1 describes the Special Program 
Focused Evaluation Report.  
 
This report is due on or before September 7 and should be sent electronically to 
cpair@naab.org.   
 
Once the Special Program FE Report is received in the office, the NAAB will propose 
a two-person review team. Focused Evaluations may or may not include a visit to the 
program. The decision to request additional information or to schedule a visit is made 
by the FE Team. For additional information, please consult the 2012 AMENDED 
edition of the Procedures at www.naab.org. Decisions on the results of Focused 
Evaluations are generally made in February. 
 
If you have questions about the Focused Evaluation process, please do not hesitate 
to contact the NAAB at 202-783-2007 or by electronic mail at arutledge@naab.org. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Andrea S. Rutledge, CAE, Hon. AIA 
Executive Director 
 
cc: Cassandra Pair, Director, Accreditation 
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